City Of FOl"tU na P.O. Box 545 e Fortuna, CA 95540

www.friendlyfortuna.com

October 19, 2017

Humboldt County Planning Commission
825 Fifth Street
Eureka, CA 95501

Dear Members of the Planning Commission:

Thank for the opportunity to respond to the County draft environmental impact report on the
proposed commercial cannabis ordinance. The City is deeply concerned about the negative effects of
cannabis cultivation on its citizens and we’ve previously requested establishment of a buffer
encompassing the City’s entire complete Sphere of Influence.

Odor from marijuana cultivation is one of the most significant issues that impacts Fortuna’s residents
who live along the County boundary. Marijuana odor is strong, persistent, and overbearing, and
already emanates from the County’s several permitted cultivation sites as well as from illegal
cultivation sites in the vicinity. Residents have reported health and quality of life issues.

The draft environmental impact report identifies odor as a significant impact to the City’s residents
and acknowledges that implementation of the proposed ordinance would result in a significant impact
that cannot be mitigated. Impact 3.3-4 of the draft environmental impact report acknowledges that
“cultivation and processing of cannabis generates odors associated with the plant itself, which during
maturation can produce substantial odors. Setbacks are provided as part of the proposed ordinance;
however, they do not preclude the generation of odorous emissions in such quantities as to cause
detriment, nuisance, or annoyance to a substantial number of people. This would be a significant

impact”.

It is unacceptable that County would propose adopting a statement of overriding considerations and
recommend adoption of standards that would continue to impact City residents. While it is recognized
that the draft EIR recommends a special permit for any commercial cannabis activity that would be
located within the sphere of influence or within 1,000 feet of the city limit boundary of any city, the
special permit process would not be a guarantee against the creation of objectionable odors, which
only an outright ban would accomplish. Therefore, the City recommends that the County adopt
Alternative #3, prohibiting outdoor and mixed-light cultivation, and that the County further protect
the City’s citizens through a complete ban on cultivation and related activities within the Sphere.

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely, "
Mark Wheetley <

City Manager
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